From: Michael Kelly

Sent: Tuesday, September 25, 2018 11:16 AM

To: Morel, David P ENV:EX; 'Raymond@allterraconstruction.ca'; 'Todd@allterraconstruction.ca';

'lgo@hom-law.com'; Marty Block; 'Gary@allterraconstruction.ca'

Cc: Michael Kelly

Subject: RE: Cobble Hill Landfill - Updated Final Closure Plan Report

Dear Sir,

We are in receipt of your letter dated September 20, 2018.

You have proposed that we reply to your office prior to October 1, 2018, allowing us only seven working days for our response.

We request an extension to this date of delivery of the information you seek to November 15, 2018.

In the mean time, we have no issue with conducting the pre-winter inspection of the landfill, as per bullet #2 of the Minister's proposed condition letter.

As I am sure you can appreciate, there is a massive amount of information to be considered here, and to properly respond in only seven working days would be a challenge for anyone.

As you are aware, the site is in full compliance with the SPO, and has been for the full 31 months your staff have required for their review of the closure plan we provided in 2016 and then revised in 2017.

I trust you will agree that the environment will continue to be safe for the additional time we seek to gather the information necessary to fulsomely reply to your request.

I thank you for your consideration, and look forward to your reply.

Respectfully

Michael J Kelly Cellular 250-516-7477

This message contains information which may be confidential and privileged. Unless you are the addressee (or authorized to receive for the addressee) you may not use, copy or disclose to anyone the message or any information contained in the message. If you have received this message in error, please advise the sender by reply e-mail and delete the message.